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Serving Christ in the Community
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‘Peace be with you.  As the Father has sent me, so I am sending you.’  
Jn. 20 v 21

Dear Friends,
I commend the Annual Report for 2015 to you, giving thanks that there is much to praise God for. For the freedom to worship, for our Praise Group, and prayer times, joint bible studies with Belvoir Methodist Church and the variety of events on our Circuit e.g. Healing Services, Joint Holy Week Services, Carol Services and Harvest. Also for the privilege of engaging with Street Pastors, Women’s Aid, Hydebank College, Adopt-A-Child and the other denominations in our area. 
The organisational work has brought great joy through the Junior Boy’s Brigade and the Girls Brigade, the MWI and the Friday Fellowship Group and our recent facilitation of a Circuit ladies evening together with being able to facilitate outside groups covering the Arts – drama, dance and song and exercise classes has been a privilege.  
The joint outreach with Saintfield Road Presbyterian Church, of Junior and Senior youth clubs continues and the addition of Chris to our team, a student of The Belfast Bible College, has been a blessing not only to this outreach, but to our youth bible study also, whilst we give thanks for the continuing impact of our Parents and Tots outreach on Tuesdays. 
As we move towards our 20th Anniversary our fundraising team are to be commended for their efforts and along with the generosity of many, in a variety of ways, there has been a substantial reduction to our building deficit, which leads the Council to believe that, not only will the target set be met, but we will also be able to meet the additional costs of renewing areas of the property further to our commission report and in line with current legislation.  Congratulations and very many thanks to everyone for the part they have and continue to play, whether ‘hands-on’ or in a supportive role.  Thanks also to Richard, Ian and Norman who will soon have ‘the wall’ on the move again.
As Ruth and I have encouraged an exploration of   ‘deepening our relationship with God,’ using  guidance from the Inspire Movement, we give thanks for those who prayerfully explored this form of discipleship over a couple of evenings,  as we examine afresh our role as missionaries and disciples of Christ called to participate in making disciples and in the building of the Kingdom of God on earth.  
May we remember the words of Karl Barth, theologian; ‘To clasp the hands in prayer is the beginning of an uprising against the disorder of the world; ‘and  be challenged by Helen Berhane, a Christian Gospel Singer, who was imprisoned in Eritrea and said,  ‘I want to give a message to those of you who are Christians and live in the free world:  you must not take your freedom for granted… If I could sing in prison, imagine what you can do for God’s glory with your freedom.’
With Holy Week fast approaching may I encourage as many as possible to engage with the events found in the Monthly Circuit Bulletin, during this week when we recall our Lord’s   journey to and death upon the Cross, that culminated in the great and glorious celebration of that first Easter Sunday and Christ’s Resurrection from the grave, that those who will call upon His name may have a real, living and ongoing relationship with The Father, through the Son, in the power of The Holy Spirit.  A relationship open to all who would acknowledge their need of forgiveness of sins and invite Jesus Christ into their hearts, as their Saviour and Lord. 
And so, as we give thanks for our many blessings, may we keep our brothers and sisters in the Persecuted Church, in refugee camps, and those without food and shelter in our thoughts and prayers, together with our security forces, rescue teams, all who govern and all whom we know in any kind of need, bringing them to the One who is ‘an ever present help in times of trouble;’  (Ps 46 v 1)  and who has said,

 ‘I am with you always, even to the end of the age.’  Mt. 28 v 20b

Shalom,
Louise







MWI  REPORT  FROM  JANUARY  -  DECEMBER 2015


On 28 January Emily Atkinson was our booked speaker but unfortunately we had to cancel this due to bad weather.  However, Emily is booked for later on in our 2015/2016 session.

8 February was our Annual MWI Service and Dr Marion Gibson was the speaker.  Some of our members took part and it all went off well.

On 11 February, Neville Jones from the charity Abanna came to tell us about his work.  It was a most interesting evening and opened our eyes to the terrible poverty in other parts of the world.

On 25 February Rosemary Rainey OBE was our speaker.  She talked to us about her life and her position in education.   We had our second box opening that night too.  

This was followed on by Women’s World Day of Prayer on 6 March and was held in Belvoir Parish.

On 11 March Sister Anna Byrne came to speak to us and this was an interesting night.

This was followed on 25 March by Jill McBride and the subject was “Scientific Support”.  A most interesting and enjoyable evening.

Our final MWI meeting for the session was on 15 April 2015 and we had Mrs Millar along who paints and makes jewellery.  She painted a most beautiful floral picture as she spoke about her life and her work.  It was a lovely evening and there was an opportunity afterwards to purchase some of her jewellery.

Easter Offering Service was 23 April in Cairnshill and we also enjoyed several invitations to different churches in the area to their meetings. 

On 18 April some of us went to Women’s Link in Newtownbreda Presbyterian.

We had a break at this point for the summer months.

The 23 September was the first meeting in the new session.  Margaret McKnight came along with her lovely dog, Becky, and explained how she had Becky from a puppy and now it is a therapy dog, which she takes around such places as nursing homes to bring some happiness to residents who perhaps had a dog but can no longer accommodate one.

Norman Weatherall spoke about the Belfast Department Stores at the 14 October meeting.

The 23 October was a fantastic evening.  We had the Police Male Voice Choir and Guests and it was a great success and raised a lot of money.

On 28 October we had Agnes and Richard Gunning from RTU Ministries.  Again, we listened as they told us about their work in such places as Africa and Asia where the gospel has not reached.

AGM time came around again.  Rev Louise Donald chaired the meeting on 11 November.  A new President was elected and the Treasurer and Secretary were elected for another term.  We had a lot of money of distribute, being the proceeds from our Concert in October.  Other business was discussed and we concluded the meeting with The Grace.

Chris Mathison from Mission Aviation Fellowship was the speaker and gave a presentation on the use of small planes to reach very remote places in the world. 

We had a night out on 9 December to the pantomime, Snow White, in the Opera House.  Some of us went for an enjoyable meal beforehand.  We all thoroughly enjoyed the evening.

Sadly we got the news on 13 December that our faithful and loyal member, Mrs Doreen McConkey, passed away.   Doreen was much loved and will be very much missed by us all.


Maura Middleton
Secretary



FLOWER REPORT  2015

The New Life and Joy of spring is now almost upon us!

As another year unfolds so does our gratitude for the beauty of nature and God’s gift of creation.

As a church we are blessed to travel through the seasons celebrating this gift. The flowers are a special part of our ministry, especially for those who are ill, bereaved and broken in spirit.

We are reminded weekly of those anniversaries or occasions so special to us individually. We are blessed to share these memories and thoughts with our church family each week.

Thank you for all the support to the flower ministry, and especially those who share in the decoration of the church at harvest and Christmas. We always have a great time of fellowship and fun. We would welcome anyone who would like to help with this in the future. (no experience required!)
 
This year a few of us met for a flower arranging class where we did manage to create some beautiful arrangements in between the shared fellowship and fun!

We are also blessed to have the support of contributors who provide us with wonderful displays of flowers as well.

We remember very especially with love our dear friend Doreen who regularly supported the flower ministry over many years.

We enjoy many other different celebrations in our church calendar, from Harvest, Christmas, MWI, Girls Brigade, Special events such as this year’s 
PSNI choir and our special community church service.

YOUR SUPPORT IS GREATLY APPRECIATED.


IVIE JAMISON      TEL  90812268



Parents and Toddlers Report 2015


Parents and Toddlers continues to be well supported and each week is full of fun and chat. It is always lovely to welcome back parents who have previously been with us and of course those who come for the first time.

As always Tuesday morning is greatly supported by a variety of people. The men who faithfully put out the toys and equipment every Sunday, their consistent support and help is deeply appreciated. Also the same group of women continue to help every Tuesday morning and again their presence and support is invaluable. Last, but by no means least, a massive thank you to the men who turn up every Tuesday at 12 pm to tidy away all the toys and equipment, 'many hands make light work'.
At Parents and Toddlers we continue to welcome all who come to share the morning with us. We begin with a prayer in the kitchen before the children and parents arrive. There is then free play before juice and toast is served and then craft time is available for all who wish to take part. This is always a popular event with the children. Finally we like to end with several Christian choruses which the children really enjoy.

Parents and Toddlers continues to strive forward to make those who come feel welcome and supported.    

Pearl Maconaghie








C L I C K 
Children learning in Christs Kingdom


We have a wide range of ages attending Click on a weekly basis and our numbers fluctuate from week to week.

The children love to take home a craft or a picture they have made or coloured in to illustrate the story they have heard so they can tell mum and dad. They also love to hear a story in church and to sing and dance to the Children’s hymn. 

Our Nativity Service was a great blessing to everyone seeing the wee ones taking part and we are very thankful to the Bible Class for their help.

We give thanks to Our God for the opportunity of teaching the children the Gospel message.

Maureen Thompson.















Praise Group Report 2015/16

Our group of musicians and singers continue to meet regularly to practise for Sunday worship and to learn new pieces, which we hope will enhance the services and create an uplifting experience for everyone.

We are often also asked to play or sing on other occasions, and it was with great pleasure that Florence and Scott accompanied Cecilia when she sang The Ephesian Prayer at her nephew’s wedding in June.  Also in Belvoir, at the Healing service, Ann Ferguson sang Still which we had prepared for this special service; a most moving song.

It was with great sadness that we learned of Stanley Ross’s passing in June, but were so glad of the Praise Group turnout in support of Dorothy and her family at the funeral, where we sang Thine be the Glory and There is a Redeemer. 

During Louise’s summer holiday in July and August, Adrian took the services and we sang lots of modern uplifting songs in keeping with the theme of his sermons. 

After the summer break we were once again back to regular Wednesday evening meetings.  We very much enjoyed the Circuit Praise evening in Richard and Cecilia Smith’s home where many popular requests were played and where the singers from all the churches were in great voice.   This was a wonderful evening!  The singing of I Stand Amazed and These are the Days of Elijah particularly stood out.

Things were soon in full swing for Harvest and Christmas, and we are pleased to have recently welcomed new members through a new initiative for casual or curious singers. The practice on the last Wednesday of every month is open to anybody who wants to come along and try out some of the new songs: You are Holy, Beautiful Saviour, O Church Arise, Jesus Draw Me Ever Nearer and Still are some of our ‘new’ favourites.

December was a busy month with our Advent services and practising of Christmas pieces. On Friday 18th December we enjoyed a ‘Christmas Medley’ and a selection of carols at the Community Carol Service. Then on the Sunday evening before Christmas we held our Carols by Candlelight, where we sang all the traditional carols as well as the special pieces the group had prepared, the ever popular Glorious Light and Mary do you know?  We were so pleased to have such a good turnout of singers this year for this lovely service.

Before Christmas we learned of the very sad news of the death of our esteemed Praise Group member Doreen McConkey.  We were honoured to be a part of her funeral where we sang In Heavenly Love Abiding and Love Divine.  Doreen will be sadly missed by us all. 

In January the band was asked to lead at the Presidential Visit to Knockbreda.  Here our songs included Give thanks to the Lord our God and King, Praise is Rising, Men of Faith and An Army of Ordinary People. A great night and enjoyed by all.

As always we are indebted to the huge commitment of Flo, our musical director, who gives so much of her time ensuring we turn up for practices and that we have all the music required each week.  It is lovely that we have so many talented members who regularly attend and that we have acquired a number of new singers.  We are greatly encouraged by the congregation and are always on the lookout for anyone who would like to join us. If you are thinking about joining, you can speak to Flo or come along on the last Wednesday of the month and try us out!  


Katie Pearson
 








GB Report 2015


The Girls’ Brigade year runs from September to March/April. The girls range from the age of 3 through to 18. GB is about learning while having fun.

The Explorer section night is mainly made up of Games, Scripture with crafts and baking. The girls usually go home with 2 decorated biscuits or buns and a reason is to encourage them to share with another family member. The older Explorers work towards their Bronze, Silver and Gold stars, which is made up of the five points of the star together with the centre GB. The GB represents God’s Book and the girls follow the GB scripture course completing their activity books each week. Each point of the star represents a different topic from games, dancing to learning about hygiene, healthy eating, family trees or singing and learning poems, It is a very varied programme.

The Company section also followed the GB scripture course which this year was very challenging. Our Youth worker Chris Pollock attends on a number of occasions and was able to give a younger persons view on the topics. A popular topic with the girls is baking and they all made a number of new treats this year. We were delighted that Ann McCaul came in October and taught the girls how to make homemade pizzas. The girls had a great time, although a little bit messy between flour and sticky fingers but everyone went home with a tasty supper. It is great that not only do the girls learn the PE tables for their badge but these are also demonstrated at our display. Just before Christmas, Heather Dunleavy’s mother, Norma came and taught the girls how to make a beautiful Christmas floral arrangements. Our Service section of their badge was First Aid and Keith and Norma Irvine kindly gave up their free time to come over three nights to teach the girls a very useful topic. The girls were very enthusiastic but I do still hope that no one has to put any of it into practice.

We held our coffee morning in October and were delighted with the turn out and thank you to everyone for their support and for the kind donations received.

We thank our minister Louise Donald once again for conducting our Enrolment service in November and bringing us a lovely message with a DVD. The girls same and lead the service with prayers and bible readings.

In preparation for Mother’s Day at the beginning of March, Maureen Thompson is coming to demonstrate a craft which the girls will then make as the perfect gift for their Mums.

Our Annual Display will be held on Friday 22 April 2016 which is usually well supported by parents, family and friends. The girls demonstrated many different talents through dance routines, marching, sketches and singing.

We have a dedicated team of leaders supported by our prayer partners for which I am extremely grateful. Thank you once again to all those already mentioned above but I would also like to thank the members of the congregation who have supported us during the year at our special events.


Christine McKibbin
Captain











[bookmark: _Toc261617395] Ministers and Leaders In Office 2014 and Present.

Minister				Rev Louise Donald
Retired Minister			Rev Peter Mercer
Society Steward				Mrs Maureen Thompson 
Society Steward				Mrs Gloria Jones (October 15)
Treasurer				Mr Eric Cunningham
Property Steward			Mrs Arlene Haslett
					Mr Richard Smith (Jan 16)
Church Council Secretary		Mrs Pearl Maconaghie	
Gift Aid Steward			Mrs Arlene Irvine
Envelope Stewards	Mrs Arlene Irvine/Mr David Welsh
Mrs Norma & Mr Philip Irvine (2016)
MWI President				Mrs Jennifer McMaster
Local Preacher				Dr Adrian Gundy
Local Preacher				Sir Nigel Hamilton
Prayer Co-ordinator			Mrs Maureen Thompson
MWI Secretary				Mrs Maura Middleton
Musical Director			Mrs Flo Johnston
Pew Steward				Mr Norman King 
Bible Class				Mr Leslie Drew
Bible Class				Miss Helen Smith/
Mr Chris Pollock (Sept 15)
CLICK					Mrs Maureen Thompson
GB Captain				Mrs Christine McKibbin
BB Junior Section Leader		Mr Harry Grey
Parents & tots				Mrs Pearl Maconaghie
Junior Youth Club			Mrs Elizabeth Beggs (June15)
Junior Vibe				Mr Norman Uprichard 
Senior Vibe Club			Mr NormanUprichard/Johnny Bell
Access NI & Child Protection		Mrs Christine McKibbin/
					Mrs Arlene Irvine							
	
	


			
Freewill Offering 2015

	No
	Amount
	Gift aid
	No
	Amount
	Gift aid

	1
	2.00
	
	51
	140.00
	*

	2
	27.00
	
	51
	300.00
	*

	4
	1000.00
	*
	52
	344.00
	

	5
	20.00
	*
	53
	400.00
	*

	6
	138.00
	
	55
	560.00
	*

	7
	700.00
	*
	57
	35.00
	*

	8
	130.00
	*
	61
	46.50
	

	9
	540.00
	*
	62
	240.00
	*

	10
	200.00
	
	63
	805.00
	*

	11
	280.00
	*
	64
	315.00
	

	12
	10.00
	
	67
	420.00
	*

	14
	2250.00
	*
	70
	551.60
	*

	15
	75.00
	*
	71
	507.00
	*

	16
	585.00
	*
	72
	40.00
	

	18
	87.00
	
	73
	311.00
	

	20
	120.00
	*
	74
	755.00
	

	20
	360.00
	*
	75
	201.00
	

	21
	360.00
	*
	77
	73.50
	

	22
	370.00
	*
	78
	1300.00
	*

	23
	860.00
	*
	80
	750.00
	*

	24
	450.00
	*
	81
	510.00
	

	25
	260.00
	*
	82
	490.00
	*

	26
	510.00
	*
	83
	470.00
	*

	28
	2470.00
	*
	85
	290.00
	*

	29
	240.00
	*
	87
	130.00
	

	30
	1200.00
	
	89
	35.00
	

	33
	360.00
	*
	90
	840.00
	*

	36
	600.00
	*
	93
	140.00
	

	37
	1200.00
	*
	94
	10.00
	*

	38
	315.00
	*
	95
	520.00
	*

	39
	2130.00
	*
	96
	10.00
	

	40
	5022.40
	*
	97
	150.00
	*

	41
	6.00
	*
	97
	1020.00
	*

	41
	480.00
	*
	98
	210.00
	*

	43
	120.00
	
	98
	1130.00
	*

	44
	120.00
	
	100
	300.00
	*

	45
	170.00
	
	100
	1040.00
	*

	46
	2260.00
	*
	
	
	

	47
	567.10
	*
	
	
	

	48
	83.00
	*
	
	
	

	49
	780.00
	*
	
	
	

	50
	350.00
	*
	
	
	
























				
	









2014
	Cairnshill Methodist Church 
Society Account for the Year Ended 31st December 2015



Receipts
	2015

	£
	Freewill Offering
	£

	40,254
	Envelopes & Standing Orders
	42,117

	2,629
	Lose
	2,439

	6,338
	Gift Aid
	10,855

	49,221
	
	55,411

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Collections for Connexional Funds
and Other Organisations
	

	296
	Child Care Society
	164

	295
	Easter Offering
	511

	866
	Home Missions
	200

	225
	MMS (Ireland)
	467

	0
	World Development
	65

	361
	World Mission
	0

	470
	JMA
	113

	0
	Adopt A Child
	815

	225
	Invisible Traffic
	0

	96
	Christian Aid
	638

	500
	Boucher Project
	0

	915
	Children's Kidney Research
	0

	100
	Lucas Appeal
	0

	100
	Belfast Street Pastors
	0

	350
	Copelands House
	0

	170
	British Legion
	0

	4,969
	
	2,973

	
	Donations
	

	4,775
	Church Organisations
	1,250

	0
	Anonymous
	1,600

	0
	Gift Aid
	951

	658
	Miscellaneous
	325

	5,433
	
	4,126

	
	Miscellaneous
	

	3,414
	Use of Premises
	3,764

	45
	Miscellaneous
	64

	3,459
	
	3,828

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	63,082
	Total Receipts
	66,338

	
	
	







	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

		2014
	Payments
	2015

	£
	Salaries
	
	
	£

	31,710
	Minister 
	35,139

	-14,400
	Less Contribution from Belvoir
	-14,400

	17,310
	
	20,739

	3,645
	Organist
	3,756

	288
	Pulpit Supply
	296

	21,243
	
	
	
	24,791

	
	Connexional Assessment & Allocations
	
	

	11,813
	Assessment
	12,588

	4,969
	Transfers to Connexional Finds & Other Organisations
	2,973

	16,782
	
	
	
	15,561

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Premises
	Church
	Manse
	

	8,065
	Electricity & Oil
	5,279
	411
	5,690

	2,298
	Insurance
	1,765
	496
	2,261

	1,444
	Ground Rent & Rates
	560
	1,107
	1,667

	3,453
	Cleaning
	3,677
	0
	3,677

	15,260
	
	11,281
	2,014
	13,295

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Administration
	
	
	

	408
	Audit
	408

	1,545
	Advertising, Printing & Stationery
	854

	652
	Telephone (Church £263;  Manse £547)
	810

	264
	Church Website
	120

	2,869
	
	
	
	2,192

	
	Ministry
	

	589
	Copyright & Other Licences
	596

	269
	Donations
	430

	0
	Payment to Circuit
	860

	0
	Newtownbreda - Billy Graham event
	
	250

	43
	Ministerial Expenses
	0

	736
	Miscellaneous
	256

	1,637
	
	
	
	2,392

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Organisations
	

	100
	Sunday School
	0

	100
	
	
	
	0

	
	
	
	
	

	57,891
	Total Payments
	58,231

	
	
	
	
	

	5,191
	Surplus for Year
	
	
	8,107

	63,082
	
	
	
	66,338
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